
Post 114/Market Center Coalition 

January 4, 2021 

Notes 

 

Attendance:  Thomas Akras, DPOB; Marlon Amprey; Rachelina Bonacci, MD Stadium Authority; Gwen 
Brown, BHSB; Shannon Conway, BPD; Councilman Eric Costello; Betty Covington, BCPS Police; Neil 
Friedlander, Councilman Costello’s Office; Ondoria Harmon, District 11, Mayor’s Office of 
Neighborhoods (& Senior Liaison); Donovan Hatcher, SAO; Carolyn James-Okpo, Seton Hill; Kenneth 
Jennings, HCD SIU; JR Jones, UMBPD; Jenny Kessler Klump, MCMA; Bill Marcus, DPOB; Bruce Panczner, 
BEAM, MCCDC, Paradise Management; Chantel Quarles, HCD Code Enforcement; Diwee Sewell, 
G.R.O.W.; Pickett Slater-Harrington, Seawall; Perry Standfield, DPOB; Shelonda Stokes, DPOB; Sam 
Storey, DPOB; Mike Watson, MCMA, Everyman Theatre; Kyree West, BDC; Ann Winder, MCMA, MCCDC, 
The Place Lounge; Craig Piaskowski MTA; Robert Thomas, Lexington Market; William Christian, DOT 
Parking Enforcement 

Public Health & Safety 

1. BPD Action Committee – BP reported that the Action Committee is reviewing the BPD 
Community Policing Plan. CJO expressed concern about the impact this may have on Seton Hill, 
which is formulating its own Public Safety Action Plan, and asked if the community will have the 
opportunity to review. (Update: this is an internal BPD document, not intended for broad 
review.) 

2. Behavioral Health Action Committee – DS reported that G.R.O.W. has moved into the BEAM 
space at 7-9 N. Eutaw. G.R.O.W. works on ___. GB reported that she is going to distribute 
additional Here 2 Help hotline postcards with Nick Usher from DPOB. 

3. Transit Action Committee – PSH reported on the December meeting with MTA Administrator 
Kevin Quinn and DOT Director Steve Sharkey. At this meeting, we got on the same page and 
agreed to work together on safety and beautification, begin a broader conversation about 
placemaking. Discussed the fact that the BPD Action Plan lists MTA as a partner, and it is 
important to make sure that this relationship works.   

Partner Connections – S. Stokes reported that she is working to arrange a meeting with the SAO.  

Appearance & Cleanliness – AW reported that the decals have been ordered. As soon as we deliver the 
trash cans delivered to the businesses on the 300 block of Park Avenue, we will work with the City to 
ensure that businesses and residents understand the regulations regarding trash and recycling. If 
necessary, the city will then begin enforcement actions.   

Business Health 


